***********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
October 24, 2010

Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, October 23

       4:00 – Mary & Elmer Proffitt – Memorial

Sunday, October 24

8:00 – Doc Wood 20th Anniversary & 
Marion Wood –10th Anniversary
9:30 – Donald F. Kerrigan – 9th Anniversary &

Lorraine Kerrigan – 1st Anniversary
Saturday, October 30


4:00 – Mass for the People

Sunday, October 31


8:00 – Robert & Rita Farrell – Memorial


9:30 – Bonnie DeCosta – 16th Anniversary


11:30 – Anne T. Little – 4th Anniversary
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THANKSGIVING

St. John’s will sponsor a special Thanksgiving Eve Mass on Weds, Nov 24th at 6 pm. In the past we have had a Mass on Thanksgiving Day but very few attended. The parish musicians will provide music for this special celebration and everyone is asked to bring a bag of canned or dry food. Hopefully, many people will attend this special Mass not only to give thanks for all of God’s many blessings but also to help sustain the food pantry during the winter months.

Our Shared Treasure

October 10th Collection:  $5335.00
World Missions Collection: $1015.50

Thank you for your continued generosity
St. Vincent de Paul

YOU served over 2210 people with the food you donated each week!  That is an amazing number considering that almost all of our donations are from the parishioners! (We do get some of our donations from food drivers in the community.) Thank you !

This week we are very low on cold cereal, rice and canned fruit, peanut butter, baked beans, spaghetti sauce, and baking mixes (cake, brownies, etc.)    We are also happy to accept donations which we can use to purchase food and grocery gift cards.  Please keep the pantry in mind when you shop and especially as the Thanksgiving season approaches. Your donations can make the holiday special for families in need.
Thank you for your support and prayers.

Liturgical Ministry Fair
October 30 & 31st.  
Please consider helping the parish in one of the following capacities:  Eucharistic Minister, Lector, Alter Server, Usher, Greeter or CCD teacher or aide, help with youth groups,  Children’s Choir and  Adult Choir.  
All the parish committees are looking for new members: Family Life, Hospitality, Pro Life, Fundraising, Social, Liturgical, and Building/Maintenance
Any help you can offer the parish, would be greatly appreciated.
THE ELMWOOD CHURCH
The Elmwood Church of East Bridgewater will conduct its final church service on Sunday, Nov 7th at 2 pm. The Reverend Donna Keane extends a cordial invitation to all St. John’s parishioners to attend this service.
PRAYER SHAWL MEETING
3 PM SUN, OCT 24

RIDDELL RD

NEW MEMBERS WELCOM

CALL MARY ANN 378-4704 

OR ROSE 583-5045
Sacred Heart High School 7-12
Admission Information Sessions (781-585-7511)

Thurs, Oct 28 5-6pm

Tues, Nov. 16 3-5 pm: Mon, Dec 6  6-8 pm
PARISH DIRECTORIES

The Parish Directories have been completed and are in the sacristy. If you participated in the directory project by having your portrait taken by Olan Mills last year, please take ONE directory and check your name/family off the list. The directory is very well done but is unfortunately very very incomplete. A HUGE thank you to those who participated.



PERMANET DIACONATE

INQUIRY AND ADMISSION PROCESS

If you are in the process of discerning God’s call to serve the Church as a minister of charity, word, and sacrament as an ordained deacon in the Archdiocese of Boston, you and your wife are invited to take part in an upcoming Inquirer program.
Applications due January 15, 2011

Please call the rectory for further details

508-378-4207

PROJECT RACHEL
Do you know someone who is carrying grief and sorrow over past abortions? Project Rachel is the post-abortion ministry of the Catholic Church to help those dealing with the pain of abortion. Project Rachel will offer a “Come to the Waters” post abortion healing retreat on Saturday, October 30 at a confidential location. For more information and registration, contact Project Rachel at 508.651.3100 or help@projectrachelboston.com. 

Dear Friends,
For many years now, the Archdiocese of Boston has trained many facilitators to educate parish workers and volunteers on the issue of child sexual abuse. The program, which is national in scope, is entitled Virtus-Protection of God’s Children.  As you may know the Latin word Virtus means truth, thus the focus of this program is to educate people about the truth regarding child sexual abuse and prevention.  

I asked Chief John Cowen, chief of the East Bridgewater Police Department and his wife Deborah, who is an elementary school teacher at the Central School in town to attend the training sessions for Virtus which were held at the Pastoral Center of the Archdiocese in Braintree.  Thankfully, they agreed to accept this very important position and ministry and are the facilitators for St. John Parish.  We are indeed very fortunate to have two outstanding individuals such as John and Debbie Cowan to facilitate this most important program for St. Johns’. They will bring to this program much knowledge and experience as committed Catholics, as a spouse, parents, elementary school teacher and chief of police.  I know that all of our parish workers and volunteers will support them in this endeavor by attending the workshop on Monday Nov. 8th at 6:30 in the parish hall. 

All parish workers and volunteers who are 18 years of age or older, who have not attended a previous Virtus training session are required to attend this session on Monday Nov. 8th.  If you are unable to attend this session, another program will be offered in January.  The Archdiocese of Boston requires that all parish workers and volunteers attend one of these two sessions in order to continue employment or to continue to volunteer in one or more of the various ministries that the parish offers. 

It may be inconvenient for some and some may feel it is unnecessary but the children of the parish deserve every possible protection that we can provide them.
God bless,

Fr. Wally
Sacred Heart Elementary School


Sacred Heart Early Childhood Center


OPEN HOUSE


Preschool to grade 6


Sunday, Nov 7th 1:00-3:00 pm





UPCOMING DATES TO CONSIDER





Oct 24 – Social Committee Survey at all Masses


   Please fill out


Oct 24 -- 9:30 Mass – Baptism Reunion Mass


OCT 24 –- Hello/Goodbye Breakfast following 


    9:30 Mass


Oct 24 -- Prayer Shawls Meeting—3 pm


Oct 24 –- 6:00 Teen Mass





OCT 30 – Project Rachel Retreat


OCT 30-31—Ministry Fair after each Mass


OCT 31 – 9:30 --HALLOWEEN MASS FOR


            CHILDREN 


NOV 8 – VIRTUS MEETING – 6-9 PM


NOV 13 &14 -- Family Life Committee


              Lollipop Drive


NOV 24 – Thanksgiving Eve Mass--6 pm Weds evening


      


NOV 27 -- Craft Fair





COYLE & CASSIDY HIGH SCHOOL


OPEN HOUSE


SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 14


1-4 PM





CARDINAL SPELLMAN HIGH SCHOOL


OPEN HOUSE


For eighth grader and their parents





THURS, OCT. 28TH 


7:15 PM


AUDITORIUM


Also registration for placement test given in Nov & Dec


Call Admissions Office 


508-583-6161








